
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
love one's passing as a way to ensure our community will 
thrive well into the future.   

Fourth Sunday of Easter                                                17 April 2016 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651-3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, 860 651 7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, 860 352 2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
 The First Communion Banner is  
hanging in the church. Please support these 
children as they make their final preparations 
to Receive the Lord on May 7th. Simply  
remove a tag and pray for the child whose 
name in written on it. Our parish  
congratulates them on the Sacrament they will 
soon receive! 
 Watch for the Registration  
Information email in mid -May. 
 Mandatory Confirmation Rehearsal on 
Thursday, April 28th at 4 p.m. Please be 
prompt!  

 
 
 
 

¶ Saturday, April 16th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Margaret Hopkins, requested by her family; 

¶ Sunday, April 17th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Frank Rozwadowski, birthday remembrance, &  
 anniversary, requested by his family; 

¶ Sunday, April 17th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Robert Stelzer, requested by Diana & Ron Dudley & 
 the Stelzer Family;   

¶ Sunday, April 17th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  
 Jean Graff, 1st anniversary, requested by her family; 

¶ Monday, April 18th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Special Intention;  

¶ Tuesday, April 19th @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Mildred & George Gerath, requested by  
 the Hopkins Family; 

¶ Wednesday, April 20th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Elizabeth Drapelick, 14th anniversary, requested by 
 her husband; 

¶ Friday, April 22nd @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Leonard Ianzito, birthday remembrance,  
 requested by his family; 

¶ Saturday, April 23rd @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Anthony Brancato, requested by his family; 

¶ Sunday, April 24th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Robert A. Tyminski, requested by Janet &  
 John Fischer; 

¶ Sunday, April 24th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Katie McNamara, 50th anniversary, requested by  
 her family; and, 

¶ Sunday, April 24th @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  
 Alex Benton, 4th anniversary, requested by  
 his family. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:               $8,892.07 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $1,724.50 
    Envelopes                          $7,167.57 
Cathedraticum*                   -$   489.06 
School Tax*                         -$   489.06 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for services to the 
parish. 

Peterõs Penceééééé.é.$3,355.00 
Repair & Refurbishment      $    240.00(additional )  

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
 

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 

Sunday, April 24, 6:00 pm sharp—SCAVENGER 
HUNT on Hopmeadow Street. This year's scavenger will 
have us hunting AND helping others. We rented Boy 
Scout Hall-next door to First Church (the big white 
church on the corner of Hopmeadow and West Street, 
across from Fitgerald’s. Adult chaperones are needed. 
Please contact Judy Pluta at  
JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com if you are available.  
 Sunday, May 1st, 6:00 pm—Please join us as 
we celebrate the our 2015-2016 year with a FAREWELL  
DINNER AND TRIBUTE TO THE SENIORS. All are 
invited but you MUST RSVP to Mrs. Pluta to attend the 
dinner so that the proper amount of food can be prepared. 
(rsvp JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com)  

 
JUNIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY  

Monday, April 25, 7:00 pm Russell Hall—Tonight is 
the re-schedule night from our snow day on April 4, (and 
our attempt to reschedule on the 11th.) We will gather, 
do a service project together, a group activity and gather 
around the campfire for s'mores. Friends are always  
welcome. 
 Sunday, May 1st, 12 noon-1:30 pm, Russell 
Hall—End of the year potluck picnic and outdoor 
games to celebrate the year! Kickball and more. Please 
bring a dish to share for our buffet table. (Note the  
different day and time!!) 

St. Gerard's Center for Life Baby Bottle drive, April 

16th & 17th. Bottles and pledge cards will be distributed after 

all weekend Masses and collected after the weekend of April 

30th & May 1st. Thank you for your generosity to keep this  

pro-life mission alive in the greater Hartford area! 

Dominican Sisters Bake Sale—The Sisters 
will be here selling their breads, pies & brownies 
after all the Masses this weekend to raise money to 
help support their missionary work with lepers.  

Archbishopõs Annual Appeal Surpasses 7 Million  

Dollars! Thank you to the parish families who have made a gift 
or pledge to the 2016 Archbishopôs Annual Appeal. We  

encourage you to please visit www.archdioceseofhartford.org/
archbishops-annual-appeal-videos/ to view the 2016  

Archbishopôs Annual Appeal impact video. If you have not yet 

participated, please prayerfully consider doing so. 

mailto:JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com
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   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Ed and Mary Bouquillon to Receive  
Archdiocesan Saint Joseph Medal of  
Appreciation  

Ed and Mary Bouquillon have been nominated and 
were selected by Archbishop Leonard Blair to receive the 
Archdiocesan Saint Joseph Medal of Appreciation for 2016. 
The Medal is given in recognition of service to the Parish 
and the Church in carrying out the mission and ministry of 
Jesus Christ through corporal and spiritual works of  
mercy. 

Ed and Mary are long-time parishioners here at 
Saint Catherine of Siena and have been involved in many 
ministries and projects throughout their time in our parish. 

Mary has long been involved in the Womenõs Club 
Ministry, Comitas, St. Catherine of Siena Pantry Partners 
and the Prayer Shawl Ministry. In those roles Mary has 
been an integral part of feeding the hungry as well as  
coming to the needs of neighbors after illnesses or  
recovering from surgery by providing home cooked meals 
and in providing food staples to those in need here in our 
community. In addition, Mary has been involved in the 
many Womenõs Club Ministries that have benefited the 
Saint Catherine community in a host of ways, both  
spiritually with the purchase of the Mary Statue and in the 
care of the Mary Garden. 

Ed is the other half of this husband-wife team of 
support to our parish. Ed is a very active member of the 
Menõs Club Ministry and has for the last few years been a 
leader in the annual Golf Outing, which is the major fund 
raiser which brings in the lionõs share of that Ministryõs 
revenue to support their many good works in the parish 
and beyond. Additionally, Ed is an Extraordinary Minister 
of Holy Communion serving at Masses, and is also actively 
 involved in Saint Catherine of Sienaõs Pantry Partner  
Ministry. In this role, he works to collect and distribute 
Blessing Boxes of food each month to our neighbors in need 
right here in Simsbury.  

I was much honored to have been able to nominate 
Ed and Mary Bouquillon for this award and was so pleased 
with the Archbishopõs approval. Mary and Ed exemplify 
the heart and soul of the Christian life by bringing Christõs 
gifts of love, compassion and hopeñall with a healthy dose 
of humilityñto those in need, no matter what the need 
may be. Congratulations, Ed and Mary, and on behalf of a 

grateful parish and those whom you serve, Ad multos  
annos!    

 

Fourth Sunday in Easter: The Shepherdõs 
Voice 

I heard from a priest who has traveled to the Holy 
Land that once you are a pilgrim to this sacred place, you 
have a completely new light in which to seeñand hearñ
the Gospels. This new light comes from seeing those  
placesñthe culture, the geography, and the people of the  

landñfrom those who make their livelihood in small  
villages and farms to the Bedouins (from the Arabic word 
òBedu,ó which means òinhabitant of the desertó) who  
shepherd their flocks. 

In todayõs Gospel of John 10:27-30, we hear from 
the Lord òMy sheep hear my voice; I know them, and they 
follow meéno one can take them out of my handéó In this 
we hear the promise of Christ as the One who came to  
reveal God the Father to us, and then to invite us into a 
deep relationship with the Heavenly Fatherña  
relationship that is meant to bring us to the unending joy 
and peace of sharing in His Divine Life.  
 From our American shores, can you just imagine 
the Bedouins looking over their flocks and protecting their 
herdsñguarding them against predators or thievesñ
against lost and injury. Letõs look even further out into the 
deep waters and listen to what this short yet profound 
Gospel message means for us: I give them eternal life, and they 
shall never perish. No one can take them out of my hand. My Father, 
who has given them to me, is greater than all, and no one can take them 
out of the Fatherõs hand. The Father and I are one.ó This is the most 
profound TruthñJesus is both the revealer and the  
revelation of God. Christ came to show us the Father of all 
Creationñto bring us a living, breathing example of a 
 loving God who created us, redeemed us, and will sustain 
us in His Holy Spirit. This is the revelation: God calls us to 
Himself, He invites us all into a deep and loving  
relationship, for He knows us and loves usñHe desires 
us ;to be with Him forever; and no one can take us out of 
His hands.  This is the amazing truth: God wants you! You 
are worthy. Serve Him in this world by shining His love 
and hope in and amongst your family and community. And 
He will reward you with His Divine Presence, unending joy 
and peace, for all eternity. We are in His hands from the 
very beginningéwe can stay there and no one can take us 
away. òFollow Me,ó says the Lord. 
 

The Creed: Do You Believe What You Just 
Said? 
 Please go online to stcatherine.info and sign up for 
Dr. Joan Kellyõs talk on the Creedñwhat we believe and 
whyñon April 24 th in Russell Hall immediately follow-
ing the 11 am Mass. Weõll need a head count for planning. 
 Dr. Kelly is sure to provide an insightful and easy 
to understand summary of the Nicene Creed which we  
proclaim every Sunday offering the tenants of our faithñ
what we believe and say our faith reveals about God and 
His love and desire for us. Dr. Kelly is a wonderful speaker 
full of knowledge  insightñand humorñabout the beauty 
and the depth of our Catholic faith.  
 I cannot wait to hear her wisdom and wit, and I 
strongly encourage you to attend. Our Catholic faith is rich 
in tradition and theology. Knowledgeñknowing not just 
the òwható of our faith but the òwhyó of what we believe 
can lead you to  a deeper love and practice of the faith. 
What could be more worth your time than building a  
life-long relationship with God? Itõs Eternal! 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 



 

 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

April  

-Sun, 17thðSt. Elizabeth House, Parking Lot, 3:45 p.m. 

-Mon, 18thðMass at McLean, 11 a.m. 

-Mon, 18thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 18thðPrayer Shawl, RH, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 19thðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 19thðSocial Justice, Library, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 19thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

-Wed, 20thðRediscover Jesus, Conversation, Church, 
  

                      9:15 a.m. and 7 p.m. 
 

-Wed, 20thðDefenders of Faith, Library, 7 p.m. 
 

-Thurs, 21stðGirl Scouts, RH, 7 p.m. 

-Fri, 22ndðHealth & Healing, MR, 10 a.m. 

-Sat, 23rdðFeed the Hungry 

-Sun, 24thðDr. Joan Kelly, Speaker, RH, 12 Noon 

-Sun, 24thðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Sun, 24thðSr. High YM, Boy Scout Hall, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 25thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

         -Mon, 25thðJr. High Youth Ministry, RH, 7 p.m. 

         -Tues, 26thðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

         -Tues, 26thðRCIA Follow-Up, Library, 7 p.m. 

         -Tues, 26thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

         -Thurs, 28thðConfirmation Rehearsal, 4:00 p.m. 

         -Fri, 29thðHealing Mass, Church, 8:30 a.m. 

        -Sat, 30thðCONFIRMATION, Church, 11 a.m. 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry PartnersñNext Saturday, April 16 is the 

SCPP monthly distribution. Volunteers should arrive 
at 8:45 a.m. in the vestibule. We will serve 26 families 
fresh fruits & vegetables along with eggs, meat and 
poultry. SCPP depends on contributions from the  
St. Catherine community. We are blessed to have 

your support. 

St. Elizabeth Houseðnext service date 
is, Sunday, April 17th. Food needs to be 
ready to serve casseroles hot, salad pre-cut) 
and at the church by 3:45 p.m. Please sign up 
in the atrium. Any questions, please contact 
Leila Bruno at (860) 392-8585. Thank you! 

Please join us next Sunday, April 24th 
when Dr. Joan Kelly will be our speaker on 
the topic of ñThe Creed: Do You Believe 
What You Just Said? All are welcome to join 
us following the 11 a.m. Mass 
for this presentation in  
Russell Hall. Please register 
in advance on-line or in the 
Atrium so we can provide for 
Refreshments Thank you!"   

Jubilee Pilgrimage to Italy—11 Days: October  
3-13, 2016. Hosted by Rev. Msgr. David M. Walker 
 Only $3,799.00 p.p. incl. R/T Transfers, R/T Air 
from NYC, 1st Class Hotels, Most Meals, Fully Guided 
Comprehensive Sightseeing & More! Visit Venice,  
Padua, Bologna, Florence, Siena,  
Gimignano, Assisi and Rome with Vatican 
City. Papal Audience and the Holy Doors. 
For more info, call 203-488-2998 or email 
office@sttheresbranford.org. 

Saint Catherine Parish is participating in Rebuild 
Hartford on April 30. We have been assigned a house in 
Hartford that is in need of rehabilitating. We need  
anyone with painting, plumbing, carpentry, photography 
and electrical skills. Please contact Jason 
Zybert at 860-216-6519 or Tom Lonergan 
at 860-413-9604 if you can lend your skills 
that day. You may also sign up on the clip 
board in the Atrium. 

Save the Date!! 
St Catherine of Siena  
Annual Golf Outing 
òThe Halo Openó 
All are welcome.  
Friday May 27, 

 At Simsbury Farms 
$135.00 for Lunch, Dinner and  
Auction.  Brochures in the Atrium. 

Reminder: Rediscover Jesus 
Just a reminder that our parish will host an open 

discussion or òtown meetingó on topics of interest to those 
who have read the book, Rediscover Jesus by Matthew Kelly. 
The book was a gift given out by the parish to all  
parishioners. Kathi Bonner and I will lead the discussions 
on April 20, Wednesday, 9:15 a.m. (Kathi Bonner ) and 
 repeated again at 7 p.m. (Fr. Michael).  
 You still have time to get a copy of the short book 
and read it. Call the parish office for more information  
(658 1642). Hope to hear you there!   
 Participants need only to attend one session 
that is convenient for them.  



End of Bulletin 
Information on this page is not printed 

Church:  St. Catherine of Siena 
 
City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
 
Account #  04-0523 
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